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Streets and Stormwater Committee 

 

Minutes of the Meeting held on May 12, 2014 

 

1. Call to Order 

A meeting of the Streets and Stormwater Committee of the Lemoyne Borough Council 

was held on Monday May 12, 2014 at Lemoyne Borough Hall, 510 Herman Avenue, 

Lemoyne, PA.  Chairman Dennis McGee called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

 

2. Roll Call 

Committee members David Beasley and Brenda Candioto were present.  Stacy Gromlich 

and Suzanne Yenchko of Borough Council were also present.  Staff present were John 

Paden, Robert Ihlein, and Borough Engineer Phillip Brath.   

 

3. Public Comments 

Ms. Gromlich commented on an email that was sent to Mayor York regarding high curbs 

at the intersection of State Street and Market Street. Mr. Ihlein reported that the curbs 

there have the normal 8 inch reveal. 

 

4. Review the Minutes from Previous Meeting 

The minutes of the April meeting had not been completed.  Committee members are to 

check their notes and see if they can be completed for review at the next meeting. 

 

STREETS 

5. Unfinished Business 

a) Market Street improvements  

Mr. Ihlein reported that the new pedestrian street lights and not been activated.  Some 

minor changes in the location of the flashing beacons on Market Street had to be 

approved by PennDOT.  There still seems to be an issue with PPL on the type of electric 

meter cabinet.  The contractor can move forward as soon as approval was received. 

 

b) Phase I crosswalks 

Mr. Ihlein reported that a meeting of the parties involved scheduled in the near future. 

 

c) Request for stop sign at 12
th

 St. and Lemoyne Drive 

Mr. Ihlein reported there has been no action on this issue and asked that it be taken off 

the agenda. The Committee agreed. 

 

d) Salt brine tank and application system  

Mr. Paden reported that he has been in touch with Lower Allen Township to get more 

information about purchasing the salt brine and the equipment they use to apply it. 
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e) Walton Street Project 

Mr. Brath reported that the water company has ordered parts and is waiting for them to be 

delivered. However, he does not expect them to begin until next month. 

 

f) Recommendation to review existing storm water management ordinances for possible 

updates  

Mr. McGee recommended having this item referred to the Ordinance and Zoning 

Committee. 

 

g) Speed enforcement tape 

Mr. Paden reported the vinyl tape is now in stock and he is looking to have the 

maintenance staff working on this during the week of May 27, weather permitting. 

 

h) Electronics Trash – Will be moved to Environmental Advisory Council for further action 

It was suggested that the members of the new EAC be invited to this committee meeting 

once the members are appointed by Council. 

 

i) Eye on Crime signs 

So far three residents have expressed their desire to purchase signs for their 

neighborhoods. Mr. Paden reported that the cost of a new sign with the post is $75. 

 

j) ADA Ramps on Herman Avenue 

Mr. Ihlein reported that he will file the paperwork with the county to get final grant 

approval for this project. 

 

6. New Business 

a) On-Call Engineering Services 

Mr. McGee asked the Committee to set a date and time to interview two candidates for the 

position of Borough Engineer. The Committee chose May 29
th

. The firm of Rettew 

Associates would be scheduled at 6:00 PM, and the firm of ARRO Consultants will be 

scheduled at 6:30 PM. 

 

b) Snow emergency routes 

Updating the borough ordinance concerning snow emergencies has been referred to the 

Ordinance and Zoning Committee. 

 

STORM WATER 

7.  Unfinished Business 

a) *Requirements under MS-4 permit 

Mr. McGee inquired about gaining access to the railroad to inspect stormwater outfalls.  

Mr. Ihlein will work on getting permission from the railroad to enter their property. 
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b) *Maple & Walton Sts. Storm drain project 

Mr. Brath reported that he hopes to get the water company on the job in a few weeks.  

They need to put their new pipes in before the borough contractor starts on the 

stormwater pipes. 

  

c) *Chesapeake Bay Pollutant Reduction Plan 

Mr. Brath reported he is working on this.  The deadline to submit it is in June. 

 

d) **Storm water issues along Norfolk Southern Railroad (Shippensburg Spur) near 10
th

 

Street (West Shore Plaza shops) on State Street between Market & State Streets  

(Priority #3) 

This item was not discussed. 

 

e) Possible solution to the overflow of the Ayers Pond–Verbal offer by JVH Excavating Co 

Mr. Ihlein reported that Council should take formal action at a public meeting to instruct 

the Solicitor to move forward with obtaining a drainage easement for the new storm 

water inlets and pipes.  The Committee agreed to put this on the Council meeting agenda. 

 

f) *Storm water improvements on Herman Avenue (LMA/PENNDOT) sewer project 

(Wexcon)  

Mr. Ihlein reported that the contractor for the sanitary sewer project is now working to 

put a new pipe under 3rd Street. It will take a couple more months before they move up 

the street to where the new storm water inlets and pipes are to be installed. 

 

g) **Recommendation to review existing storm water management ordinances for possible 

updates  

This item has been referred to the Ordinance and Zoning Committee. 

 

8. New Business 

There were no new business items under Stormwater 

 

9. Announcements/Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be held on June 9, 2014 @ 5:00 PM. 
 

10. Adjournment 

There being no further business Mr. McGee adjourned the meeting at 6:05 PM. 

 

* Projects Borough Engineer is involved in 

** projects Borough Engineer may become involved – Pending Council approval of a 

Professional Services Agreement (PSA)   

 

 

Minutes submitted by Robert Ihlein 


